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We pray that all families, staff and students have a safe and happy break, 

and we wish everyone a very Happy Easter. 
 

This term has absolutely flown by and has at times been very hectic with NAPLAN, our Catholic 

Identity Review, school camp, school photos, swimming and other sporting activities. However, 

our children have remained calm and on task within classroom learning. We had visitors from the 

Catholic Education Office last week and while touring the school they were amazed at the 

behaviour of our children and the work ethic of the classrooms.  

 

PUPIL FREE DAYS - THURSDAY THE 6TH APRIL & MONDAY 24TH APRIL. 
We have two pupil free days tacked onto the school holidays, hopefully making this easier for 

parents.  

On Thursday this week we welcome Dr Nathaniel Swain to our school who will speak with our 

teachers and offer guidance as to our next step in our learning in the teaching of writing and 

spelling. Literacy has been our focus for the last couple of years. We look forward to the help and 

expertise he will offer the staff. We are extremely fortunate to be able to access Nathaniel as he is 

well sought after across many schools.  

 

END OF TERM LITURGY 
The Year 5 and 6 students have prepared a liturgy for the school which will be held at 9:30am on 

Wednesday. We welcome all families to this event to be held in the church.  

 

ANZAC Day 
On ANZAC Day our choir will be singing at the 11am service at the cenotaph, the choir will need 

to meet Rachel Campbell at 10:45am.  Notes went home last week to the choir.  Choir to be in full 

school uniform.  

 

If students wish to march at the ANZAC Day Service with the procession, they will be required be 

dressed in full school uniform. Hannah Wall will meet the students at the RSL Hall at 10.45am  

and walk with the students up to the cenotaph where students can then meet up with parents.  

 

CATHOLIC IDENTITY REVIEW 
I wish to thank Jayne Pozzan, Rick Barnes and Sally Carrol who gave up their time on Friday to 

speak with the Catholic Identity Review panel. Jo Bennett our Religious Education Officer has 

been working for months on collecting the information ready for this review and the Catholic 

Identity Review panel were very impressed with the outcome. Staff are very grateful to Jo for her 

skills and passion in leading Catholic Identity across the school. The findings were very positive, 

in particular in the areas of inclusiveness, care for our children and the knowledge our children 

have around the history of Nano Nagle. Also thank you to Harrison Wood and Emma Pasqualotto 

who took the guests around the school. We are very proud of how these two students presented 

themselves and confidently spoke with the panel.   

 

I wish all a happy and restful Easter break.  

Kitty 

END OF TERM 1 WEDNESDAY 5TH APRIL 3:20PM FINISH 

 

Thursday 6th April Pupil Free Day (Staff Pd with Dr Nathaniel  Swain) 

School Notices 
Yard Supervision: 

Morning:  8:30 - 8:55am 

Afternoon: 3:20 -3:35pm 

  

Bell Times: 

School Begins 8:55am 

Recess:  11:10–11:30am 

Lunch: 1:30 -2:20pm 

Finish: 3:20pm 

 

Student Absences: 

Please phone the office 

by 9:00am if your child 

will not be at school on 

57 521808. 

Or mark absence on 

PAM. 

 

 
Term 1 

Friday 27th January 

Wednesday 5th April 

Term 2 

Wednesday 26th April 

Friday 23rd June 

Term 3 

Monday 10th July 

Friday 15th September 

Term 4 

Monday 30th September 

Wednesday 20th 

December 

 

MASS TIMES 

 

Myrtleford 

Saturday @ 6:00pm 

Sunday   @ 9.00am 

 

Bright 

Sunday  @ 11:00am 

 

St Patricks Whorouly 

Last Sunday of the 

Month  @ 5:00pm 

 

 Click on the link 

 

mailto:principal@smmyrtleford.catholic.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100057649051178


SIGNING YOUR CHILD IN & OUT & LATE TO SCHOOL PROCESS 
All Children who arrive at school after 8:55am or leave school before 3:20pm 

MUST be signed in/out at the office. 

If for any reason, you need to take your child out of school during school hours, 

please come to the office to sign your child out.  

 

STUDENT ABSENCES 
If your child is absent from school for any reason, it is vital that you notify the 

school prior to 9am, giving the reason for the absence e.g. If your child is sick, 

attending an appointment, family holiday etc.   

• Mark absence on PAM. 

• Send a note with your child on their return to school, or beforehand if you 

know in  advance 

• School answering machine is on out of hours, so you can leave a message 

57521808 

 

CHILD SAFE STANDARDS 
You can access information about the Child Safe Standards and St. Mary’s 

commitment to the implementation of these standards, including resources, policies, procedures and links, via the school website 

(www.smmyrtleford.catholic.edu.au). 

 

 

SCHOOL NEWS 

 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
APRIL 

Wednesday 5th  Year 5/6 End of Term 1 Liturgy 9:30am  

Wednesday 5th  Easter Raffle Drawn 2:30pm under the basketball court 

Wednesday 5th  Hume Region Tennis – Wangaratta 

Wednesday 5th  End of Term 1 - 3:20pm finish 

Thursday 6th  Pupil Free Day (Staff PD) 

Monday 24th  Pupil Free Day  

Tuesday 25th  Anzac Day PublicHoliday 

Wednesday 26th  First Day Term 2  

Wednesday 26th  Reconciliation Parent Information Evening 6:30pm McMahon Building 

Friday 28th  Year 3 to 6 ANZAC Performance at EMPAC 

MAY 
Monday 1st  Assembly EMPAC 2:30pm 

Friday 12th  Mothers Day Breakfast 

Monday 15th  Assembly EMPAC 2:30pm 

Monday 29th  Assembly EMPAC 2:30pm 

JUNE 
Wednesday 7th  O & M Division Cross-Country Wangaratta 

Monday 12th  Public Holiday Queens Bithday 

Friday 16th  Hume Region Cross-Country Benalla 

Wednesday 21st  O & M Divison Winter Sports Wangaratta 

Thursday 22nd  End Of Term Mass  

Friday 23rd  Last Day of Term 2 - 2:20pm Finish 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS – 2023 
Our annual school photos have been taken and are now ready to order. 

Arthur Reed Photos uses an online ordering system where you can view your photos prior to ordering. 

On photo day all students received a flyer which includes a code unique to them. 

You will require this 2023 code to register online and view your photos. 

If you have already registered, you will receive an email or SMS from Arthur Reed Photos with a link to view your photos. 

If you have not yet registered, please go to order.arphotos.com.au and enter your code to complete your order. 

If you have misplaced your registration code, please contact the Arthur Reed Photos customer service team directly on 5243 

4390 (option 1) or customerservice@arphotos.com.au 

Please note that you will need to register online with your 2023 photo code to gain access to this year’s images. 

All photo packages will be sent directly to your nominated address, so please ensure that you enter the correct details and 

nominated shipping address upon checkout. 

If you require any assistance ordering your photos, please contact Arthur Reed Photos directly on 5243 4390 (option 1) or 

email customerservice@arphotos.com.au 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Forder.arphotos.com.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7Csharyn.fletcher%40education.vic.gov.au%7C57dbf209429e46067ca208da28c10bc3%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637867106843787467%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=agEuZGHfd9Plx%2BzqCDnXYH1gjw%2F96ICaol2cbXE162o%3D&reserved=0
mailto:customerservice@arphotos.com.au
mailto:customerservice@arphotos.com.au


   

    
 

  
 



CATHOLIC IDENTITY NEWS 

 
 

 

END OF TERM 1 LITURGY 
Whole School End of Term 1 Liturgy, planned and led by the SLC- Wednesday April 5th  at 

9.30am St Mary’s Church.  

All families are welcome to attend this liturgy. 

 

TERM 1 MASSES 
Thank you to everyone who attended our Area Masses and other Masses this term. It is a joy to 

see families come and share the celebration of Mass with the children. 

 

ST MARY’S PRIMARY SCHOOL CENTENARY YEAR 
Save The Date 

Saturday 7th October, 2023 ‘Celebration Day’ starting at 10am.  

Past and present students, staff, parish members and families are invited to attend our special Mass, 

reunion, school tours and join us for a pasta lunch. 

Please let any past students know that this event is on, as we would love to see them all. We have even 

invited Presentation Sisters who worked in Myrtleford to attend. 

 

This week is the end of Project Compassion for 2023. We ask that all boxes and donations are returned to the 

school by Wednesday April 5th at the latest. Thank you for your support and generosity during this time. 

 

 

2023 SACRAMENTAL PROGRAM 
Reconciliation (Year 3 and above) 

Parent Information Evening:  Wednesday April 26th at 6:30pm in the McMahon Centre. 

Reconciliation Celebration:  Tuesday May 23rd at 6:30pm St Mary’s Church. 

 

Confirmation and Eucharist (Year 4 and above) 

Parent Information Evening: Tuesday 25th July at 6:30pm 

Confirmation and Eucharist Masses 

Saturday September 9th at 6pm 

Sunday September 10th at 9am 

Anyone who would like to receive any of these Sacraments and hasn’t sent in your intention to participate, please contact me at 

the school. 

 

Wishing everyone a happy and safe Easter and holidays. 

Jo Bennett (REC) 

 

JUNIOR NEWS 

 

How are we at the end of the term already!? As we reflect on this past term, we have so much to be grateful for in the JLC.  

Thank you to all students and families for a fantastic 10 weeks of learning.  

Thank you to all families who came to our Term 1 Expo on Friday afternoon. 

JLC UNIT MASS 

    
Thank you also to Mrs Bennett for organising a really beautiful JLC Mass on Thursday. Our students were exceptional and we 

send out a special thank you to the Year 1/2s who read in front of their friends and family. You should be very proud!  



 

  
 

FOUNDATION  
This week sees the students learning the last of the short vowel sounds (a, e, i, o, u) and using 

them to read and spell numerous words. We will finish the last of the consonants early next term, 

and they are to be commended on their incredible work so far. Another major focus in our literacy 

block is proper letter formation. Students are encouraged to keep practising their handwriting in 

the holidays.  

 

In maths, the Foundies have had a great time learning about location and words such as under, on, 

over, far, near, between, etc. Our favourite game of the week was a location Simon Says. 

 

A very important part of our week (and another favourite) is our directed play time, or inquiry. 

During this session, the students are working on essential skills such as oral language development 

and fine motor. They also get a chance to work on social skills such as problem solving, getting 

along and including others in a safe and directed environment. This time will continue again next 

term.  

   

 



YEAR 1 
The Year 1 students have been studying the vocabulary and story of ‘Wombat Stew’’ in structured literacy sessions. We have 

continued to focus on what is in a simple sentence and how to reduce the repetition of the word ‘and’ by using commas.  

    
 

In the Big Write, the children have chosen their favourite Big Write from the term and have edited and made a good copy of it, 

using the strategies they have learnt. 

 

HOLIDAY HOMEWORK  
Year 1 students can do some of the following during the break to keep their learning minds active… 

1. Read everyday (see reading instructions photo). 

2. Find some new words and their meaning to add to their vocabulary. 

3. Practise doing their 2 and 5 times tables. 

4. Practise telling the time to the half hour. 

5. Keep a holiday diary to practise handwriting and sentences. 

6. Ask someone at home to test them on their ‘heart words’  

7. Eat chocolate & have fun! 

  

In Maths, the students have continued to work on numbers to 100 and skip 

counting by 5.  We have also studied analogue time to the half hour, with tasks 

on: o’clock and half past. We look forward to ‘Apple Slinky Fridays’ where we slinky up our apples for fruit 

break! It has become a tradition that will continue into Term 2…remember your apples next term!  

 

 

     
 

 

 



YEAR 2 
The Year 2 students have been studying the vocabulary and story of ‘The day the crayons quit’ in structured literacy sessions. We 

have focused on what is a run-on sentence and how to fix them as well as being introduced to what a clause is. In the Big Write, 

the children have chosen their favourite Big Write from the term and have edited and published it to present to their families. 

 

In Maths, the students have continued to work on numbers to 1000 and skip counting by 3,5 and 10. We have also studied 

analogue time to the quarter hour, with tasks on: o’clock, half past, quarter to and quarter past the hour. 

 

YEAR 1 & 2 RELIGION… 
The students in Year 1 and 2 have been responding to LENT and Easter in Religious Education and have written prayers 

associated with the unit of work.  

A number of the Year 1 & 2 students have read at mass this term and we couldn’t be prouder of them. They have read some 

complex readings and have challenged themselves to take on what older readers would often be nervous about. Well done to our 

superstars.  

 

As we head off on break, we wish you all a happy and Holy Easter.  

Ashley, Carolyn, Jo, Sonia and Sandra 

 

MIDDLE NEWS 

 

BLUEARTH 
Tegan from Bluearth joined us this week and 

will be with us for the remainder of her time 

with us. The children were very excited to see 

Tegan as they hadn’t seen her since last year.  

We played Mad Eagle and Hunter and the 

children showed their great skills of self-

umpiring, fairness and taking responsibility for 

their actions during games.  

  

MATHS 
The students have been working hard at their daily ‘Mental Maths’ activities 

and are becoming more confident in completing these each day. We are also 

very proud of the progress the children are making with their times tables, 

which they are recalling on a daily basis. Please continue this at home, so 

students become fluent and automatic with their Times Tables knowledge. 

 

LITERACY 
There are no new spelling words this week as it is a time for us to review and 

revise the words we have been looking at over the term.  

 

RELIGION 
Holy Week has begun with Palm Sunday being celebrated on the weekend. The children took home a small cross made from palm 

leaves last week as a reminder of Palm Sunday. It is great to be at school for Holy Week as it often falls in the middle of the 

school holidays.  Thanks to Mrs Bennet who has organised a Holy Week Prayer Service on Wednesday. 

 

We had our Unit Mass last Tuesday.  Her are some photos from the Mass.  Well done to the students who read in church, they did 

a great job.  



  
 

  
Have a happy and safe Easter with your family and friends and we look forward to seeing you all again, ready for a wonderful 

Term Two! 

 

Julie, April, Lucia and Anna 

 

SENIOR NEWS 

 

What a busy term it has been. We have accomplished so much and credit to our amazing students who just worked diligently 

away, completing tasks asked of them. This term we have been to Sovereign Hill camp (amazing!), the Year 5’s completed 

NAPLAN, we have organised and run the end of term Liturgy, our Year 6’s have supported their buddies, had 

parent/teacher/student conferences, students have participated in countless amazing zone sporting events where they have done 

very well and worked hard at covering our curriculum areas.  
 

I would also like to thank Hannah Wall and Ruth Lamb and the amazing SLC students for their care and love at the beginning of 

term, covering my class while I was away the first week.  
 
 

 



Below are the Year 5 reflections from Sovereign Hill Camp.  

 

The first time l put on my old fashioned costume it felt surprisingly good, but after a while, l got very itchy. Unlike the Ragged 

school children, at least l was warm and I was glad we were given a thick woolly coat to wear. We wore knickerbockers, which 

were extremely uncomfortable because I am used to wearing long pants.   

 

When l was allowed to go gold panning there was a mini gold stream with tiny flakes of shiny gold, l panned the rubble in water 

so that the gold would sink to the bottom. To my surprise, l saw a glimpse of gold so I got a gold vial to put it in. The little vial 

cost a dollar. The gold was extremely difficult to put in the teeny vial. After a while the gold started to add up so when l see that 

gold l will remember the experience of Sovereign Hill.  Overall the experience was great, I'm hoping l can come back to Sovereign 

Hill again with my family.  By Billy McMahon 

  

Gold panning was so enjoyable, and I could have stayed there for hours. At first it was difficult but then I got the hang of it after 

Billy showed me the right technique. He showed me how to use the round metal pan to gently whoosh the water across the dirt 

and rocks at the bottom and hopefully flecks of gold could then be seen. After about 15 minutes of persistence, out of the corner of 

my eye I saw a tiny little speck of gold. Eureka! I brought a vial to put it in so I could take it home. Next, I went up to the old-

fashioned lolly shop. The line was ridiculously long, and it took 10 minutes for me to get served. Finally, I brought delicious 

raspberry drops. It was so tempting to keep eating them.  By Cooper Carroll 

 

On Thursday night we saw something amazing and let me tell you the truth about the light show! It was awesome and it was so 

loud, I couldn't believe how detailed it was! They gave us all the information we needed to know about the gold rush. They made it 

so entertaining for the kids and the teachers. Also, during the main light show a roaring fire appeared about 2 metres in front of 

us. We could feel the warmth! They also put the old Bentleys Hotel on fire just like they did back then! It was incredibly 

entertaining! 

They also spoke about how they built the Eureka Stockade with wood and how 22 miners and 8 troopers died. They also told us 

the battle was only 15 minutes long and it was held on the 3rd of December, 1854.   Overall, Sovereign Hill is my favourite camp 

so far! By Charlotte Dolny 

 

At camp I especially loved the olden day costumes that we wore because they really fitted in with the schools and the timeline that 

we were in which was the 1850’s. The costume felt soft but also felt rough. The knickerbockers felt like pants that don't fit but they 

kept you warm from the cold weather. We wore a hat that we had to doff if someone walked by. We wore a mining shirt under our 

jacket which was long sleeved but got rolled down by the jacket.  By Harry Purss 

 

My experience at the costume school was amazing. When I put my costume on it was very long and the pantaloons were weird and 

uncomfortable. My dress had a green lizard design on it and had a lot of cream coloured buttons up the back. We wore a white 

apron over our dress so it wouldn’t get dirty for church on Sunday.  

 

When the year five girls were at St Alipius school, we got to work at learning cross stitch. At first I felt nervous because I thought I 

would ruin my creation, but surprisingly  after a while, it got easier. Ma’am was more relaxed and nicer when we were sewing.  

By Willow Szaraszek 

 

At the costume school I was the bell monitor, and it was really hard to hang the bell on the nail because it was extremely heavy. 

The traditional clothes were very uncomfortable and itchy, we had to wear knickerbockers, mining shirts and jackets.  

 Ma’am was extremely strict. She whacked her stick on a stool and yelled “Sit!, Stand! Sit!, Stand!” We couldn't say ok, because it 

was just two letters of the alphabet instead we had to say, “ Very well, I see, yes indeed.”  My experience was very good and I 

think I might need to go back someday. By Chayse Coleman 

 

I really enjoyed Sovereign Hill camp because you got to explore the traditional lolly shop and go gold panning with your friends. 

When someone found gold we shouted Eureka! This was to alert everyone that people had had success.  

  

The Secret Chamber Mine was an exciting experience, but when you went down in the carriage you couldn't even see your hands 

in front of your face. This made everyone a bit nervous, and our guide explained that we needed to remain as quiet as possible 

with our arms safely inside the carriages.  

  

The final experience I tried was the horse and carriage ride which was slow and bumpy, but a good way to see the whole old 

fashioned town. By Hunter Szarazek 

  

I loved camp because I got to wander through the old fashioned shops, bought lots of things you wouldn't get these days and got 

to experience first-hand what it was like in the 1850’s. We were given the freedom to stroll through the Sovereign Hill village, but 

you had to stay with at least one friend.  

  

I still remember everything that happened at camp, which was on the 8th March 1854. Students had to live by the philosophy of 

‘children should be seen and not heard’. Girls were taught how to sew, whereas boys were taught how to technically draw with 

straight lines. We were always required to line up in height order, one line for girls and the other for boys, if ever we left the 

classroom to explore Sovereign Hill as a class.  By Emily Law 

  



It was a surprise that my favourite part of Sovereign Hill was gold panning because I found tiny flecks of gold with my friends. 

When we found tiny flecks of gold we shouted Eureka! A great fact I learnt in Sovereign Hill was when people back in the gold 

rush time shouted Eureka when they found gold.  

  

My friends and I bought a small vial of clear water to put our tiny flecks of gold in. Some of my friends were never lucky enough 

to find even the tiniest traces of gold. I felt kind of guilty, but I cheered them up while we were just strolling around Sovereign Hill 

together and buying souvenirs that interested us. My experience was extremely good, and I think I might need to go back someday.  

By Kirk Quintana 

  

At the Sovereign Hill camp the bowling alley was very enjoyable but the lanes were ridiculously long and I became bored waiting 

for the ball to hit the pins. To my surprise the wooden bowling ball was extremely heavy, much heavier than it looked. 

The smell of smoke and dust circled around the room as you throw the heavy ball down the lanes.  

  

Another interesting 1850s activity was gold panning, the gold flakes were really small and difficult to find. Gold panning took 

determination and patience. Knowing the correct technique to use was also very important for success. By Judd Carroll 

  

I really enjoyed Sovereign Hill camp because the free time was extremely fun. We were given the freedom to casually walk around 

the 1850s replica town of Sovereign Hill with our friends, because we were responsible students. There was a load of laughter 

around the camp, and the atmosphere was electric. Even the activities outside of the Sovereign Hill village were entertaining, 

such as the jumping pillow. 

  

I was able to amuse all the Grade 5’s at St Alipius when we dressed in traditional 1850s costumes, as I accidently spilled a pot of 

bright blue ink all over my hands. Ma’am was not very impressed! Luckily it washed off after a few days of scrubbing.  

By Mitch McMasters 

  

During the Sovereign Hill camp my favourite thing was the cabins because I had Arabella, Violet, Zahlee and Willow with me. At 

night we ate sweet lollies and had slumber parties, so we did not go to sleep until about 12:30am!  

  

When we had free time, we were going back and forth from our cabin. Milla, Daisy and Neve’s cabin was neater than the other 

girl cabins. At night we got a noise complaint so when we had room inspections we lost two points, which made us drop from first 

to third. The second night was better than the first night because we went to bed easily and also, we did not get a noise complaint. 

We also got a better night's sleep than the first night, which meant we were in much better spirits, and had more energy for the 

day’s activities. By Aimee Pozzan 

  

The light show was enjoyable to watch because it was magical and I felt like I was in the future. My favourite part was the 3D 

movie screen and the strange black glasses that made the objects appear to be flying through the room. I loved how the 3D effects 

made me feel like I was traveling through space. The light show was a journey from the Big Bang until the 1850s when gold was 

found in Ballarat.  

  

During the Eureka Stockade show there were flames that erupted in front of us and you could feel the heat on your face. There 

was also a huge shock for everyone when fireworks began to demonstrate the Chinese New Year celebration. It was all extremely 

realistic and gave us lots of information.  By Arabella Chapman 

 

My favourite school camp was Sovereign Hill, first we experienced the gold mine tours then we got free time to go around 

Sovereign Hill. I bought old fashioned sweets and the flavours of lollies I chose were raspberry drops, sour grapes and a toffee 

apple. My favourite were the raspberry drops, as they were so delicious. 

 

I also went to the candle shop and made a purple, blue and pink candle. We made our candles by dipping the long wax cylinder in 

coloured wax and then water to cool them down. I also went gold panning which was quite challenging.  

 

When we had finished, we hopped on the bus to go to where we were staying and find our cabins. I was in an amazing cabin with 

all my friends. It was the best cabin ever and it was such a fun night. I was in a cabin with Willow, Arabella, Zahlee and Aimee. 

On the second night we went to sleep quickly because we were so tired from the late Light Show. By Violet McKeone 

 

Congratulations to our students of the week:  

Week 9: Charlotte Dolny, Alexis McGuffie and Sam Lupo 

Week 10: Tom McDonald and Leah Preston 

 

Have a wonderful  and safe Easter break with your families. 

Gab, Hannah and Ruth 

 

 

 

 

 

 



PE NEWS 

 

JACK MAIN – MARIAN COLLEGE VET STUDENT 
St Mary’s has recently had the pleasure of Marian College student, Jack Main, 

facilitate PE lessons with the SLC as part of his VET course. Jack’s sessions 

have involved fun games, basketball skills and drills, as well as Fast Fives 

basketball games. The students have really enjoyed having Jack here to 

conduct their PE sessions, and we hope to have him back in the future. Well 

done, Jack, and thank you for your time and effort with preparing and 

facilitating these lessons! 

 

 

       
 

OVENS & MITTA DIVISION TENNIS 
Last Wednesday 7 SLC and one MLC student attended the Division Tennis Championships at the H.P Barr Reserve in 

Wangaratta. Despite the inclement weather early in the day; rain caused cease of play on two occasions, the students persevered, 

and our school achieved some great results with three children qualifying for Hume Region Champs. Claye Corcoran, Zahlee 

Power and Milla Corcoran will play off against the Hume Region’s best this Wednesday at the Barr Reserve hardcourts. 

 

     
Harrison Wood                      Owen Griffiths                   Mitch McMasters              Milla Corcoran              Zahlee Power  

 

 
Daisy Howell                 Shai Podubinski              Claye Corcoran 

 

ST MARY’S CROSS COUNTRY 
The St Mary’s Cross Country will be happening early in Term 2 (Date TBC). It is recommended that students begin some training 

for this event. As with previous years, MLC students will run a 2km loop, and SLC students will run a 3km loop. A little bit of 

training overt the next few weeks will make a big difference on the day of the event, best of luck! 

 

 

 

 



ART NEWS 

 

COLOUR, LINE AND CUBISM 
This Term in Art our focus elements of art have been line and colour. We have learned about Pablo Picasso and his artistic style 

known as cubism. Many of Picasso’s abstract works incorporate the style known as cubism. Below is some of the work that 

students have completed this Term. 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 1  

 
Mixed JLC 

  
 

 

 

 

 



YEAR 2       FOUNDATION      

   
 

 

EASTER RAFFLE 
Thank you to our families for the wonderful donations towards our Easter Raffle, and for purchasing Raffle tickets.  

The Raffle will be drawn tomorrow afternoon at 2:30pm.  If you have not  returned your raffle tickets do so by tomorrow 

morning.  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

     

  

  
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 


